
LEESBURG VILLAGE COUNCIL 

5/18/2017 

Mayor Freddie Snyder 

 

Mayor Freddie Snyder called the regular May session of the Leesburg Village Council to 

order on Thursday, May 18, 2017 at 7:00 P.M. in the Leesburg Municipal Building.  No 

invocation was given and Mayor Snyder led all present in the Pledge of Allegiance to the 

Flag. 

ROLL CALL:                             Present: Council Members        Mr. Robert Barrett Jr☒ 

                                                                                                     Ms. Hazel Grooms  

          Ms. Shawn C. Priest ☒ 

             Mr. Chris Runyon ☒ 

Mr. Richard Tolle ☒ 

Mr. Scott Willey ☒ 

       Also Present:     Police Chief Shane Nolley ☒ 

Fiscal Officer Tracy Evans ☒ 

                      Solicitor Fred Beery ☒ 

Also attending:  Blythe Pelham and Steve Bush. 

I.  CONSENT CALENDAR: 

        a. Chris Runyon moved and Scott Willey seconded to approve the minutes for  

April 20, 2017 council meeting.  Roll call vote 5-0.  Motion carried. 

        b. Council reviewed the bills paid in April 2017.  Robert Barrett moved and Richard 

Tolle seconded the bills be approved.  Roll call vote 5-0.  Motion carried. 

II. PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 

        Ms. Blythe Pelham – just observing 

        Mr. Steven Bush – just observing 

III. LEGISLATION: 

         None at this time 

IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

        None at this time.  

V.   REPORT OF CITY OFFICIALS:  

         Report of Fiscal Officer Tracy Evans: 

 Passed around monthly reports for Council to sign. 

 Informed Council the bid for the Lovers Lane project may come under what 

was originally projected.   

 Requested income tax refunds for $14.10 & $69. 

   *Scott Willey moved and Shawn Priest seconded to approve the above        

income tax refunds.  Roll call vote 5-0.  Motion carried.  

 Updated Council that solar lights have been ordered for the mural and new 

flag pole at the Roadside Rest Park. 

 Informed Council the Altrusa Club asked to install a free library at the 

playground and wanted to ask Council if it does not work out in that location 

can they place it at the park downtown by the mural? 

After discussion, Council said they had no problem with the library being 

installed in the downtown area.  Solicitor Beery stated no vote was needed. 



. 

         Report of Police Chief Shane Nolley:  

            Chief Shane Nolley reported that for the month of April 2017, there were 505 

calls for service.  Hours worked were as followed:  Chief Nolley-160 regular, 0 overtime; 

Officer Stephens-160 regular, 0 overtime; Officer Brady-91.5 regular, 0 overtime; Officer 

Michael-90 regular, 0 overtime and Officer Cottrell-110 regular, 0 overtime. There was 1 

Traffic Crash Report, and 17 Offense Reports.  Arrest Information:  Arrests - 3, Traffic 

Citations -5, and Warning Citations - 12.   Police vehicle information:  Unit 1 - 2006 

Crown Victoria out of service, Unit 2 - 2005 Ford Explorer – 1,054 miles driven, Unit 3 - 

2015 Police Interceptor – 1,772 miles driven.  Repairs:  $40.85 and Training: $0. 

         Additional Information from Chief Nolley: 

 The Police Department has 94 active case reports.  

 The departments total reports received for the month of April 2017 were 17, 

an increase of 4 reports from April 2016. 

 In addition, all officers are working on eOPOTA which is part of the 2017 

CPT training. 

        Report of Utility/Streets Department:  

 Flushed fire hydrants. 

 Hung banners and flags. 

 Painted yellow no parking lines at Saucy Sisters. 

 Sprayed Sewer Plant, Roadside Rest and Ball Park for weeds. 

 Change oil in 2006 Chevy Truck. 

 Loaded sludge. 

 Weed eated Rock Street and Road Side Park ditches. 

 Installed UV lights at the Sewer Plant for summer. 

        Report of Income Tax Administrator Dorothy Vance: 

 Mayor Snyder reported for Mrs. Vance that $60,496.78 was collected for the 

month of April 2017.       

       Report of Mayor Freddie Snyder: 
 Mayor Snyder informed Council that Candle-lite want to dispose of their 

holding tanks that were installed for fire protection and hook in to the 

Villages 10’ main.  The Mayor is concerned with this because if Candle-lite 

would have a fire and their pump would kick on, it would drain our water 

tower (which only holds 350,000 gallons of water) in a matter of minutes.  

Steve Canter with Environmental Engineering (our Utility operator) and Fire 

Chief Kenny Stevens met with Candle-lite and told them they could not 

remove the holding tanks for safety reasons. 

MISCELLANEOUS: 

   Scott Willey moved and Richard Tolle seconded to adjourn at 7:32 PM.  Roll call vote 

5-0.  Meeting adjourned. 

    

     

 

 

 


